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Prelude

Welcome

Announcements

Invocation

*Opening Hymn “Come Thou Almighty King” p. 6 

Memorials for the Deceased Marion Slaton

Pastoral Prayer 

The Lord’s Prayer

*Hymn “Take Time T o Be Holy” p. 57

Apostle’s Creed p. 2

Offering 

*The Doxology

Introduction of Minister Marion Slaton

Scripture Reading

Sermon Rev. Harold Lawrence

Closing Hymn “Blessed Be The T ie” p. 87

*Blessing and Benediction



We welcome you to our Forty-fourth Annual Homecoming at 
Pope’s C h a p e l .  W e  p r a y  G od’s rich blessing up on you.

Everyone is invited to Dinner immediately following the 
service.

Altar Flowers are given to the Glory of God in loving 
memory:

of John and Christine Boyd and John Boyd, Jr. by 
Gail Boyd and daughters,

of Wilma and Horace Norman by their children. 
The Piano Arrangement is given in loving memory of Mary 
Nan and John Spence by their Children.
The Brass Urns are given in loving memory of Hazel and 
Farmer Combs by Elizabeth and Malcolm Chafin.

Afternoon Session

Hymn “The Church in the Wildwood” p. 121
Secretary’s Report 
Treasurer’s Report
Report on the Committee on Nominations 
Election of Officers 
Other Business
Hymn “God Be W ith You” p .  276
Closing Prayer

Officers and Committees for 2000
President: T. Marion Slaton Vice President Sophia Bamford 
Secretary: Nancy Norman Faulk Treasurer: Malcolm Chafin 
Ushers David Sale & David Chaffin 
Nominations: Tom Wiggins, Elizabeth Chafin, John Keen 
Table Committee: Malcolm Chafin, George Smith, Alfred 
Truitt, and John Keen.



POPE’S CHAPEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
The Methodist Society, which was later organized into Pope’s 
Chapel Church, was first organized in August 1786 by Thomas 
Humphries at the home of James Marks located in what is now 
Elbert County about 1 1/2 miles Northeast of Old Baker’s Ferry 
on Broad River. When Elbert County was formed in 1790 from 
Wilkes County, it left most of the church members in Wilkes 
County, so the church was relocated into Wilkes County, south 
about 2 miles from Broad River, on property owned by John 
Landrum adjoining his homeplace on the east side of Baker’s 
Ferry Road. It was in this location that it received its name, in 
honor of Rev. Henry Pope, who provided most of the timber 
used in the building. Bishop Francis Asbury delivered the 
Dedication Sermon there in 1805. In 1852 the church was again 
relocated about 2 miles south to its present location. In 1871 
Trustees of the church were Benjamin W. Fortson, M. T. Cash, 
Augustus A. Neal, and James W. Boyd. A second structure was 
erected in 1897 in which two stained glass windows were in­
stalled as a memorial to Benjamin Winn Fortson and his wife 
Hannah Rebecca Ogilvie by their children. The Dedication Ser­
mon was delivered by Lundye Harris in 1898. This building was 
severely damaged by a windstorm and a third building, presen­
tly in use, was erected in 1957.



P o p e 's  C h a p e l 
United M ethodist Church

DEAR FRIENDS,

THE 44th ANNUAL HOMECOMING DAY CELEBRATION AT POPES CHAPEL UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH IS OCTOBER 1st, 2000. PLEASE JOIN ME AT THIS BEAUTIFUL LITTLE 
CHAPEL SO RICH IN HISTORY, TO WORSHIP -  RENEW OLD FRIENDSHIPS -  MAKE NEW 
ONES AND REMEMBER OUR LOVED ONES FROM THE PAST. THIS IS SUCH A SPECIAL DAY 
FOR POPES CHAPEL. IT IS ALIVE ONCE AGAIN WITH DOORS OPEN AND FILLED WITH 
PRAISES TO GOD -  THIS ONE DAY STAYS IN MY HEART THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!

DR. HAROLD LAWRENCE, FORMER PASTOR OF THE TIGNALL CHARGE, IS OUR GUEST 
SPEAKER. DINNER WILL FOLLOW IMMEDIATELY UNDER THE OAKS. PLEASE PLAN TO 
ATTEND THIS SPECIAL DAY AT POPES CHAPEL WITH SUNDAY SCHOOL BEGINNING AT 
10:30 A. M. FOLLOWED BY THE WORSHIP SERVICE AT 11:30. A SHORT BUSINESS SESSION
WILL BE AT 2: 00 P. M. I’M LOOKING FORWARD TO THIS DAY.....................I HOPE TO SEE YOU
THERE!

SINCERELY,

NANCI NORMAN FAULK



Pope’s Chapel holds 
44th annual homecoming

Pope’s Chapel United Methodist 
Church had its 44th annual home­
coming Sunday, October 1, with Dr. 
Harold Lawrence, pastor of the First 
United Methodist Church in Milled­
geville, as guest speaker. Dr. 
Lawrence was pastor of the Tignall 
Methodist Charge in the 1970s.

Rev. Kathy Morris is pastor of 
Pope’s Chapel and Dr. Sophia Bam­
ford was pianist for the service.

Marion Slaton, president of the 
Pope’s Chapel organization, pre­
sented the speaker for the day. Other 
officers are Dr. Bamford, vice-presi­
dent: Nancy Norman Faulk, secre­

tary; and Malcolm Chafin, treasurer.
Memorial gifts of flowers to the 

glory of God were given in memory 
of John and Christine Boyd and 
John Boyd Jr. by Mrs. John Boyd 
Jr. and daughters; in memory of 
Wilma and Horace Norman by their 
children; in memory of Mary Nan! 
and John Spence by their children; 
and the brass urns were given in 
memory of Hazel and Farmer 
Combs by Elizabeth and Malcolm 
Chafin.

Dinner was served after the morn­
ing service and a business session 
was held in the afternoon.

October 5, 2000






